
Sand/Salt Shed Teleconference Meeting of August 21, 2020 

Sand/Salt Shed Discussion: Note: Recorder was not turned on at start of teleconference. 

Supervisor Schmidt and Crew Members spoke with Jake Silkey from Wheeler out of Eden Prairie, 

MN.   During discussion it was decided that a 40 foot by 40-foot building would be big enough to hold the 

600 tons of sand/salt the town crew estimated that they go through in a given year.  Jake explained  to 

Supervisor Schmidt that the building would be constructed with an 8-foot concrete inverted T-wall.  Some 

of the wall will be buried in the soil and the rest will be exposed.  Ceiling height of building will be 20 feet.  

Location of building was discussed.  Clerk Brooker emailed Jake the soil report for the Glenbrook Lane 

location.  Supervisor Schmidt and town crew chose the timber sliding door which was cheaper and more 

dependable than the overhead door. A metal roof was chosen.  The Town will take care of any lighting 

needed in the new Salt Shed.  The overhang on the eaves will be one foot.  Supervisor Schmidt asked that 

the trusses be rated to withstand the snow load for Vilas County.  The inside of the new Salt Shed will have 

an asphalt floor along with a 15 to 20-foot asphalt apron.  Jake said he would be sending a quote to the 

Town and that it should be signed and returned to him.  He will work on putting the building plans together 

and the Town should have them in about 3 weeks.  If approved, he will send the Town a list of local 

contractors to put out RFP’s to for the Wheeler Plans.  Jake will help with coordinating with local contractor 

for delivery of materials.  Supervisor Schmidt told Jake that Sand/Salt Shed should be built this Fall.  They 

should be able to get the excavation done before frost gets into the ground.   

 


